Norup International School PTA

Minutes - General Meeting

December 13, 2011

Call to Order   

The meeting was called to order by C.J. Morrell at 7:07
Pledge of Allegiance 

Introductions

I. Secretary’s report – Timi Wittig

a. Review of minutes from November’s meeting.  Filed as presented.
II. Administration’s Report – Paul Yowchuang and Beth Meacham

a. Thank you to lice check volunteers.

b. Posner and band had an outstanding performance.

c. Hawks Help continues to do awesome work.

d. 2nd grade community build project is amazing.

e. Families adopting families for holidays were very generous.

f. 6th grade parent night run by Sarah F. – great IB speak.  Trying to keep 6th graders in the district.  Jane S. recommended a list of in-house parent references.  The idea of student ambassadors and PTA ambassadors (between Burton and Norup) also discussed.

g. Trying to create independent elementary students.

h. Middle school Great Books program has volunteers ready – training will be next. 
i. Next lice check after 5th grade camp.

j. PTA is currently planning to contribute $3000 to fifth grade camp.
III. Teacher’s Report – Whitney Hollerbach 

a. First Request for Funding from Ms. Scholl.  Request is for a reading month assembly.  Three 1 hour sessions for $700.  Funding Request passes with no opposed and no abstentions.  

b. Second Request for funding from Ms. Goldberg and Ms. Hollerbach.  Requesting funding for subscriptions to science and news magazines for kids, one or two copies per classroom.  The request is for $200 roughly.  Funding Request passes, no opposed, no abstentions.
IV. Vice President’s Report – Marla Jansen
a. NIS IB program seems stronger now.
b. Traffic situation still needs more volunteers.  Three for Me request to go out.  The idea of older kids helping usher younger kids into the doors was discussed.
V. President’s Report – C.J. Morrell
a. Wishing everyone a peaceful holiday

b. THANK you to staff, basketball team, students and all who helped with loading for Caring and Sharing.  

VI. Treasurer’s Report – C.J. for Mitch Mitchell

a. Our audit is complete and was turned in to Michigan PTA.

b. We have submitted PTA membership dues to the Michigan PTA for 333 members so far ($1832.00 total).
VII. Standing Committees:
a. Reflections – Elena Gross and Mary Beth Halprin

· 24 submissions, all catagories represented.

· Reception on January 4th.
b. PTSA Council Rep – need a new rep. to attend monthly district meetings on the 2nd Monday of the month.

c. School Board Observer – Jennifer Greer

· Nov. meeting:  Results are in from the electronic survey of alumni and parents – high response and good approval rating.

· Tyndall trying to get accredited.

· Off to the Races will be on January 28.

· Dec. meeting:  Discussed the many learning environments in Berkley.

· Reception for Mark Katz.

· District is down 65 students since last year.
d. Founder’s Day – need a chair
· Founder’s Day on February 28.
· Our assignment is the program books
· Nomination forms need to go out in January for staff, teacher, PTA member of the year. 
VIII. New Business  
a. By-Law review process needs to begin in January.  Marla to take on – needs a copy of the by-laws.
IX. Announcements/Walk-ins
a. Richard G. asked about our student of the month program.  But NIS has a Behavior System Student of the Month program already up and running.  Maybe Ruth could have the people come to our meetings to get some extra recognition.

X. Adjournment   8:04
Respectfully submitted,

Timi Wittig,  Secretary
